
THE BRINY BUGLE 
December 9-16, 2016 

 
FRIDAY, December 9     

Trash Pickup Early Morning   

BBC-8 8:00 a.m. (& every hour on the hour) Channel 8001 

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:15 a.m. Pool 

BBC-8 Meeting 9:00 a.m. Community Center 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics    10:30 a.m. Pool 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:00 a.m. Library 

Mah Jongg 10:00 a.m. West Clubroom 

Choir Rehearsal 10:15 a.m. Auditorium 

Duplicate Bridge 6:15 p.m. Community Center 

Dominos 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

SATURDAY, December 10     

Dune Project 8:00 a.m. Beach 

Cabaret Club Meeting 9:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Cabaret Dance 7:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

      

SUNDAY, December 11     

Bible Study 8:30 a.m. West Clubroom 

Church 10:30 a.m. Auditorium 

Bridge 6:00 p.m. Community Center 

Hand & Foot 7:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

      

MONDAY, December 12     

Paper & Aluminum Pickup Early Morning   

Lawn Debris Pickup Early Morning   

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:15 a.m. Pool 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics 10:30 a.m. Pool 

Sewing and Crafts 1:00 - 4:00 p.m. Hobby Club 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:00 a.m. Library 

Duplicate Bridge 6:15 p.m. Community Center 

Bible Study 6:30 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

TUESDAY, December 13     

Trash Pickup Early Morning   

Boating & Fishing Meeting 8:30 Coffee/9am Meeting Auditorium 

Christmas Card Class 9:30 a.m. Hobby Club 

Zumba 9:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Toning 10:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Mah Jongg 10:30 a.m. West Clubroom 

Bridge 12:30 p.m. Community Center 

Travel Club  7:00 p.m. Auditorium 

Pinochle 6:45 p.m. Community Center 

Disappearing Pennies 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

WEDNESDAY, December 14     

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Board Meeting 9:00 a.m. Community Center 

Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:15 a.m. Pool 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:00 a.m. Library 

Water Aerobics 10:30 a.m. Pool 

Linus Quilting 1:00 p.m. Hobby Club 
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Beach Club Happy Hour 5:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Euchre 6:45 p.m. Community Center 

Board Games/Rummikub 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

THURSDAY, December 15     

Lawn Debris Pickup Early Morning Only   

Zumba 9:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Toning 10:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Swim Club Meeting 12:00 p.m. Pool Cabana 

Pinochle 1:00 p.m. Community Center 

Open Games 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

FRIDAY, December 16     

Trash Pickup  Early Morning   

BBC-8 8:00 a.m. (& every hour on the hour) Channel 8001 

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:15 a.m. Pool 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Mah Jongg 1:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:00 a.m. Library 

Choir Rehearsal 10:15 a.m. Auditorium 

Water Aerobics 10:30 a.m. Pool 

Duplicate Bridge 6:15 p.m. Community Center 

Dominos  7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

Movie Night 7:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

 
* ARTICLES FOR THE NEXT BUGLE DUE BY NOON ON TUESDAY, DECEMBER 13th *    

 
IN MEMORY 
Hubert 'Ted' Tenny, 92 previous owner F6 Ruthmary passed away peacefully on 4 Dec 2016. He enjoyed 

Briny Breezes as 'Snowbird' for 21 years and liked working on the recycling team, playing poker, 

attending social functions and dances, traveling, volunteering and relaxing on the Clubhouse porch 

overlooking the ocean. He also loved professional football and baseball and would often watch the NY 

Jets and NY Mets play on television. Ted was a good, honest, unselfish and hard-working man as well as 

a wonderful husband and loving father. Always the Boy Scout, he trooped along over or through any 

difficulty with a positive attitude and a smile. Ted also took great pride in completing tasks that others his 

age could not perform. He leaves behind his beloved second wife Margaret 'Peggy' of 24 years, two sons 

(his first wife and daughter pre-deceased his death), seven step-children, several grandchildren and a few 

great grandchildren. Ted will be greatly missed by his family and many friends. A funeral service will be 

held on 17 December at 10:45AM at Saint Elizabeth Ann Seton Church 30 Schoolhouse Road 

Manchester Township, NJ 08759. Please mail condolences to Crestwood Manor ICO Margaret Tenny 50 

Lacey Road Apt E210 Whiting, NJ 08759.           

BRINY HOLIDAY FOUNTAIN                                                                                                
Our 50 year old fountain received a little Holiday Cheer thanks to our volunteers.  We are looking 

forward to stockholder approval next February for our fountains long overdue facelift. 

 
THANK YOU 
I want to thank the Briny Community Church for the beautiful flowers.  The large white mums, white 

snapdragons and pale yellow carnations made a bright spot in my day.  Thank you.  ~ Janice Vizino (K-9) 

 
BRINY BAUBLES It's that time of year again to remind you to go through your drawers to find precious 

costume jewelry, hair and cosmetic products that you would like to donate to the 2017 Bazaar. We will 

need LOTS of items to surpass the amount of $ we made last year. J. Long (L201) will again be receiving 

your donations.  

 

     BEACH DUNE CLEANUP 
Sat 8AM, Dec 10th - join us as we work on the North Ocean Dune along with the North property line. 

Bring gloves, shovels and clippers. We appreciate all who have volunteered earlier this summer and have 

received many compliments from our neighbors. Questions contact Ken N-203 
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3RD ANNUAL CHRISTMAS DINNER  - DECEMBER 25th, 5:00PM – OPEN TO ALL 
RESIDENTS AND GUESTS 
      

 

 

Take a dish (with serving spoon) or dessert (cut in individual pieces for 10); put your name on your dish. 

Please take your own service and beverage.  Turkey, Ham, coffee and lemonade will be available. 

Decorate a table if you wish AFTER 3pm; donation ($1 each) basket will be at the door. 

Sign up sheets to attend AND volunteer are posted in the mailroom. 

 
       
 
 
 
BLOOD DRIVE 
One Blood will be holding a blood drive here at Briny on December 16th.  Please help make this a success 

and receive 2 movie tickets if you donate.  ~ Bonnie Labrecque 

 
SCROLL/BBC 
BBC8001 is up and running with a weekly Friday show for the month of December. The scroll is also 

running continuously for any announcements that Brinyites might be interested in. There are 2 ways to 

have your announcements posted on the scroll 

1. Sending an email to BBC8001@gmail.com 

2. Putting a handwritten notice in the slot at the post office addressed to  

BBC8001 Scroll, Attn: Sue Alter 

BINGO NEWS  As many of you know, Bingo starts on Monday January 2nd.  It is in the auditorium 

(for newcomers it is behind the office/opposite the Hobby Club).  The doors will be open at 6:PM every 

Monday  till the end of March. The doors LOCK at 7 Sharp.  Then the games begin.  Many of you are 

already here and have cut out your Club/Activity sheets and sent them in. (thank you). The amount is 

$4.00 per person  it.  It allows you to play the whole season and every jackpot game. You must be a 

resident to join (you are a resident if you own or rent).  If you have company, guests are allowed at the 

door for $1.00,.  You must be 18 or over to play:  We will be leaving envelopes in the office on the 

bulletin board if you have not cut your club papers out and also in the Laundromat.  Of course you may 

also pay at the door, however all those who have joined will just need to show a card or get their named 

checked. If you are new here ask your neighbors who already go.  It is fun and great prizes, plus 

concession.  We also accept checks, make it out to the Bingo club, this way you don’t have to worry 

about getting singles, we also send back change.  For those who don’t play, please join we need 

everyone’s support. Being a member entitles you to the last game of the season which is a $350.00 

jackpot, even if you never attended. EVERYONE IS WELCOME, WE HAVE MANY MEN AND OF 

COURSE, THE MOST LOVELY LADIES OFALL.  Let’s make the first night of at least 100 people, 

you will have so much fun meeting your neighbors, making friends and seeing people that you have not 

seen in a long time.  Cut out, or pick up an envelope on the office bulletin in the mail room and get your 

membership and just show up Monday.  Bring money for cards, don’t be shy, we buddy everyone up 

who needs anything.  Spread the word at all your functions…..Don’t forget to put your dues in the 

interoffice mail slot in the Briny mailroom. 

Sincerely, your Bingo Committee,  Any Questions, Call Barbara 513 703-1401 

TRAVEL CLUB Tuesday, Dec. 13 in the Auditorium 

We are anticipating a large audience for the program “Hawaii” with Patty Brogan sharing her travel 

experiences.   Refreshments at 6:30, short business meeting at 7:00 followed by the program.   Everyone 

is welcome. 

 

BOATING AND FISHING MEETING Tuesday, December 13th at 9am…come for coffee and donuts 

and a short meeting.  A dinner dance will be held on Thursday, January 26th  in the Auditorium.  More 

information will be in the next Bugle.  Tickets will go on sale Friday, January 6, 2017. 

 
EARLY BRINY BOOK FOR SALE ‘Looking Back in Time’ – I have written a book about early times 

of living in Briny Breezes and what it was like back then.  If you would like to purchase a book ($20) 

please call me at (561)276-5012.  Thank you, Dorothy McNeice – V-206 Mallard Dr. 

 
MOVIE NIGHT – Friday, December 16th from 7-9pm in the Ocean Clubhouse 
1942 Movie - Holiday Inn  A musical with Bing Crosby & Fred Astaire singing and dancing through 12 

classic holiday songs.  Come join friends as we gather to enjoy some favorite Holiday Classics. 

 

 

mailto:BBC8001@gmail.com
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BRINY BIBLE DISCUSSION- Mondays 6:30-8pm West Clubroom                  
Personal Encounters with the Living Christ Movie series - The PERFECT STRANGER,  

Join fellow Residents/Guest as we view a 90 min. movie dramatization followed by group discussion. 

Watch as a successful, but troubled, attorney receives a mysterious  invitation on her desk that reads, 

“You are invited to a dinner with Jesus Christ.” She decides to call the strangers bluff resulting in an 

interesting cross-examination. What questions would you ask? 

GOOD MUSIC CLUB 
We have booked two new and exciting shows for January and February.  Details to come later.  The 

function and purpose of the Good Music Club is to bring you quality, fun and entertaining shows.  We 

search many different acts before we decide what would be a good one for Briny.  The dues are used to 

help pay for these shows, which cost more than the dues.  The donation basket is the only other means to 

pay for them.  The dues are only $4.00 per person, which is a great value.  But we need them in order to 

continue.  Please support the Good Music Club with your dues and donation basked at the door.  Keep 

your membership card to show when attending the shows.  Thank you, George Brinks & Carol Ellis 

 
CHURCH NEWS 
We are all rejoicing that once again we can celebrate the birth of our Lord.  The service was a wonderful 

time of singing beautiful carols and listening to a sermon of hope.  Ray Brower was the pastor for the 

communion service.  In his sermon, he pointed out three things: 1. Behold of distinction  2. Behold of 

divinity and 3. Behold of destiny.  The first being that Jesus was a normal child and was born to an 

earthly mother.  He felt pain and sorrow but He was sinless.  The second ‘divinity’- Mary looked into the 

eyes of her baby and she knew she was looking at God.  The third, Jesus cam to redeem the world.  It was 

a wonderful message.   

The choir sang and David Florence did the special music.  The choir would love to add to their numbers.  

Please join us at 10:15am Friday mornings and 9:30am Sunday mornings, all in the Auditorium. 

Eric Wolffbrandt is leading a Bible study each Sunday in the West Clubroom at 8:30am with the opening 

topic ‘How Can I Know For Sure I Am Going To Heaven When I Die?’  Bring your Bible. 

If you would like to give flowers in honor or memory of a loved one or friend, please call Betty Foland at 

272-3990.  The service is inter-denominational and you are invited to worship God in your own way and 

He will bless you in His way.  We meet every Sunday at 10:30am in the Auditorium.  This Sunday, Rev. 

Jeff Snodgrass will bring us God’s message.  Hope to see you there.  You will receive a blessing. 

 
LIBRARY NEWS 
New Books:  
In memory of Joan Nadeau from Barbara D’Errico, Cooking for Picasso by Camille Aubray. 

Escape Clause by John Sandford 

Order to Kill by Vince Flynn 

Killing the Rising Sun by Bill O’Reilly 

Sleeping Beauty Killer by Mary Higgins Clark 

Rise the Dark by Michael Koryta 

Cross the Line by James Patterson 

The Award by Danielle Steel 

Small Great Things by Jodi Picoult 

No Man’s Land by David Baldacci 

Wrong Side of Good-Bye by Michael Connelly 

 

Book summaries available in library. 

 

Top 75 Books from the past 75 years as rated by Parade Magazine: We have a few of these titles we’ve 

pulled out for you to see. They are on top of the case that holds the globe and circulation cards.  

 

Christmas books are available on the front counter; this grouping of books has been separated for your 

convenience.  

 

Thank you to all our Briny Library Angels. Library Angels support our library monetarily with their $3 

membership dues. When you become a Library Angel, you are not obligated to do anything. We are not 

supported by the Briny Corporation financially, although our workers do a lot for us: repairs, cleaning and 

other upkeep. The Town of Briny gives us a small amount of money we use for large print books and 

supplies. So your membership as a Briny Library Angel really helps when we buy the newest Best Sellers 

for our library. Thank you all! Please join!  

 

Bookmobile December 19, 30 1:30 - 2:30 
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BRINY BREEZES MEMORIAL FUND 
We have been waiting for a new electrician to fix the speaker on Quonset hut 4.  Last spring we had 

people go up the hut and test the speaker.  We had volunteers climb up the telephone poles to test the 

speaker wires.  Theses volunteers also ran ladders up the outside of the auditorium to check the lines that 

run into the electronic carillon system.   We are sorry to say nothing worked. 

The speakers were removed from the Ocean Clubhouse as they were not working due to a break in the 

speaker wire somewhere underground.  Because of all these problems we are now looking into wireless 

speakers.  We have a quote from one company and we are waiting for others. If you have any knowledge 

about wireless speakers and care to help please contact Nancy Aceto at 207-239-1263 or 

naceto@gmail.com      

 

Recent donations to our chimes have been donated in memory of: 

 

John Draper   given by Ray and Maureen Sullivan 

 

To donate simply send a check written out to the Briny Breezes Memorial Fund, on the memo line or on a 

note list the name or names of the people you want remembered.  A card will be sent to the family 

informing them of your kindness and notice will appear in the Bugle.  Thank you for your 

support.   Nancy T Aceto, Trustee 

 
HISTORICAL PRESERVATION CLUB 
The committee wants to thank everyone for all the donations that have been made to the club.  Everyone 

has been more than generous and we want you all to know that it is very appreciated.  The committee is 

continually working on the Briny history.  Again, many thanks. 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTOR NEWS                                                                                    
OPENINGS FOR BOARD OF DIRECTORS IN DISTRICTS 1, 2 & 3                                           
Next year, Briny Breezes Inc will hold elections to fill Board of Director positions in District 1, 2 and 3 

opening in February 2017.   The results of the vote will be announced during the Annual Stockholder 

Meeting scheduled for 9:30 February 22, 2017.                                                                                        

If your primary residence in Briny is in either District 1, 2 and 3 and you have an interest in representing 

your District as a Director, you must inform Briny Breezes Inc. in writing (Attn: General Manager) of 

your interest in running for a position as Director of the Corporation before the By-Law-mandated 

deadline of January 13, 2017 (40 days before the Annual Meeting, By-Law 8.55).   

We ask that interested candidates submit a one-page resume/information sheet (example below) to the 

office that will be distributed with the ballots for the district in which the candidate is running.  The 

format that you use, the information you provide or whether you even chose to submit a resume is entirely 

at your decision.  

RESUME PRO-FORMA                                                                                                                             

Name of Candidate:  

District ____ (1-4)  

Residences 

     Our home in Briny is (mobile unit number and street) Home of residence is in City, State   

Business Experience              

Relevant Community / Public Service  

·           

Education·           

Military Service or other Government Service·           

Ties to Briny·           

Guiding Principles for service as Director 

 
 

mailto:naceto@gmail.com
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CHRISTMAS CAROL SING ALONG Join us on Wednesday, Dec. 21st at 5pm for our regular happy 

hour and an hour of sing-along caroling!  Bring your own drinks and a small snack to share.  Participate 

in a 50/50 and share some community good will.  Join the Beach Club now for $2.00, but all are 

welcome! 

 
TOWN NEWS RULES OF THE ROAD: Residents are reminded to follow one-way signs on all Briny 

Breezes’ roads.  Golf carts and bicycles, as well as cars and trucks, must obey one-way signs and speed 

limits. The Florida Department of Transportation has advised the town that we must educate our residents 

and enforce traffic laws to minimize the occurrence of driving the wrong way on local streets. 

 
DISTRACTED PEDESTRIANS What happens when a distracted driver runs into a distracted 

pedestrian? No one wins!  Stop in to Town Hall next to the beauty salon to pick up a cell phone screen 

cleaner to remind yourself not to be distracted while walking. 

  
GAMES Tuesday Bridge  11/29 1. (tie) Jo Aldred/Pat Barnes 2. Nancy Yocum 

 
MANAGER NEWS 

HOLIDAY OFFICE & BUGLE INFO: The office will be closed Monday, December 26th and 
Monday, January 2nd in honor of Christmas and New Years.  The Post Office will be closed 
those days.  These are the weeks where there will be only schedules issued, 12/30 and 1/6 – no 
Bugles.  Thank you. 

OCEAN CLUBHOUSE LOCKS! 
PLEASE DO NOT USE THE DEADBOLT TO LOCK ANY OCH DOORS….ALL DOORS ARE 
LOCKED AUTOMATICALLY WHEN YOU CLOSE THEM.  THE DEADBOLT SHOULD NOT 
BE USED AT ALL.  THANK YOU FOR YOUR COOPERATION. 
 
AUDITORIUM RESERVATION REMINDER: 
As many of you know, especially clubs and activities, reservations must be made in advance at 
the office for any event.  The reason for this reminder is because the auditorium differs a little, 
when reserving other spaces. 
The Auditorium is the only place of assembly that has an extra step in reserving.   

1. Reserve Auditorium by going to office and complete the request as usual. 

2. Return it to the office staff ASAP with all questions completed. 

3. A form will be returned to you via interoffice mail, approving date and how many Fire 

watch people will be assigned to your event.  If it is a recurring event it just needs the 

one form. 

 
If these steps are not completed properly, you risk the chance of not getting a 
reservation & can be problematic with the Boynton beach Fire Marshall’s 
directions, which can close down the auditorium if we don’t follow their directives.  
Reports of use of the auditorium are all filed with the Boynton Fire Dept.  Thank you so 
much for your understanding. The office staff can answer any questions if needed.  
Roger Klink, Fire Watch Liaison. 

911 & NON EMERGENCY CALLS: When calling 9-1-1 or the non/emergency number, YOU 
MUST PROVIDE THE FULL STREET ADDRESS of the location of the issue, NOT the mailing 
address (5000 N Ocean Blvd) or their Unit letter/number.  This will improve the response time of 
both Police and Fire/EMS.  Thank you! * Also, the non-emergency number for Boynton Beach is 
(561) 732-8116. 

BRINY ADDRESSES: Please make sure that you advise your post office to include your 
unit number when you have mail delivered here to Briny.  Thank you. 

LAUNDRY ROOM HOURS: 6:00am – 9:00pm – Swipe cards will not work beyond these hours. 

OCEAN CLUBHOUSE HOURS: 6:00am – Midnight – Swipe cards will not work beyond 
these hours and the alarm will be on! 

EMAIL ADDRESSES: VERY IMPORTANT! Please provide the office with your email address 
so that we are able to reach you quickly in the event of an emergency – for example, 
hurricanes, etc.  Email Christy at brinybugle@gmail.com and include your name and unit 
number or drop that information off in the Briny interoffice mail slot.  Thank you. 

mailto:brinybugle@gmail.com


    

 

 

 

7 

 

 
 
 
 
 

  
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



    

 

 

 

8 

 

 

 

 

 


